The Good Samaritan Act for Free Clinic Volunteer Health Professionals
(Senate Bill 499; Chapter 414, 1992 VA Acts)

Some volunteers may be understandably worried about liability implications when they are volunteering.  The following provides information regarding the Good Samaritan Act which protects volunteer dentists and other health care professionals from liability.

Purpose:  To provide civil immunity for negligent conduct, and liability protection and litigation defense for grossly negligent conduct, of health care professionals providing volunteer services to patients of Free Clinics in the Commonwealth of Virginia.

To Whom Does This Apply?  To any person who is licensed or certified by the Boards of Medicine, Audiology and Speech Pathology, Dentistry, Nursing, Optometry, Opticians, Pharmacy, Hearing Aid Specialists, Psychology, Social Work, or Professional Counselors, rendering services within the limits of his/her license or certification.

To Whom and Where May the Health Care be Rendered?  


· The care must be rendered voluntarily and without compensation to any patient of any free clinic that is organized in whole or in part for the delivery of health care services without charge (except a reasonable minimum fee may be charged).

· The volunteer care may be rendered at the clinic, at the professional’s office, the patient’s home, or any other location provided the patient is referred from the free clinic.
The Benefits?

1. Civil immunity for negligent conduct.

2. Excess liability protection through Virginia’s self-insurance plan for grossly negligent conduct (primary liability coverage is provided if no other private insurance protection exists).

3. Defense by the Office of the Attorney General, or by expert malpractice defense attorneys appointed by the Attorney General, for the negligent or grossly negligent conduct (if private liability insurance coverage exists, the Attorney General will assist insurance counsel in defense).

Important note:  The protections described in paragraphs 2 and 3 are available only if the health care professional (1) is registered with the Virginia Division of Risk Management and is licensed or certified to practice and (2) has no legal or financial interest in the clinic from which the patient is referred.  (To register, simply contact a free clinic).

What This Does NOT Cover:  The immunity and liability protections in Senate Bill 499/ Chapter 414, 1992 VA Acts do not apply to intentional, malicious or willful and wanton misconduct by those health care professionals otherwise covered by this legislation and code.

